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December 3, 2018 
  
RE: Zero Emissions Certificate Application 
 
 
Board Staff has developed the following Q&A to questions received regarding the ZEC 
Application which was posted November 19, 2018.  
 
Q1: In the case of shared ownership of a nuclear unit, should the application responses 
include information for all entities with ownership shares or only information from the 
operating entity? 
 
A: All answers and submissions related to the application must include data for all owning 
entities, regardless of size of ownership stake. This is indicated on the application on page 2 
under the Generation Applicant Information section and applies to all answers.  Additionally, 
N.J.S.A. 48:3-87.5 (3)(a) states that the applicant shall provide to the Board “any financial 
information requested…”. 
 
Q2: How should applicants address instances where accounts for the unit(s) are not 
maintained in the categories identified in the application? 
 
A: It is the responsibility of the Applicant to provide financial information in the form and 
categories requested in the application. 
 
Q3: If the question does not specifically state “from owner/operator” and information is 
requested on a unit with co-ownership, does that information request apply to all owners of 
the unit? 
 
A: Yes. Refer to Question 1 Answer.  
 
Q4: Are NRC Inspection reports included in the response to Section VII, No. 36 of the 
application? 
 
A: Yes 
 
Q5: Should bulk information and reports be submitted in hardcopy or via “links”? 
 
A: The responses should be submitted in hardcopy and on data disc. 
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Q6: Regarding FERC information, should the response include information on filings 
pertaining to the applicant unit only or inclusive of the parent company? 
 
A: The response should include any and all filings made to FERC on direct behalf of the 
applicant unit and filings that are relevant to the applicant unit’s operations, both physical and 
financial.  
 
Q7: Regarding NRC filings, should the response include individual operator personnel 
licensing and security safeguard filings? 
 
A: No 
 
Q8: No. 37 in Section VII of the application asks for legal actions and enforcement taken at 
and/or for the unit. What is the timeframe? 
 
A: The response should include any actions and/or enforcements from the time construction of 
the unit started until present. 


